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OFFICIAL 

 
Ms Elizabeth Richardson 
General Manager 
Hawkesbury City Council 
PO Box 146 
Windsor NSW 2756 
 
Attention: Lachlan Mackenzie 
 
PLANNING PROPSAL TO AMEND HAWKESBURY LOCAL ENVIRONMENTAL PLAN  
1905-1913 BELLS LINE OF ROAD, KURRAJONG HEIGHTS 
 
Dear Ms Richardson, 
 
Reference is made to the Department of Planning and Environment’s (DPE) referral on the Planning Portal seeking 
comment from Transport for NSW (TfNSW) on the Planning Proposal (Proposal) to amend the Hawkesbury Local 
Environmental Plan (LEP) 2012 that involves reclassifying land known as 1905 and 1913 Bells Line of Road, Kurrajong 
Heights (Lot 2 and 3 DP 582878) from Community Land to Operational Land. TfNSW notes that:  
 

• The Proposal seeks reclassification of land from ‘Community’ to ‘Operational’ will enable Council to enter a 
lease or sell the land. 

 
TfNSW appreciates the opportunity to provide comment on the planning proposal and reiterates the comments provided 
in the agency’s previous letter of 22 May 2023 to DPE (TAB A). 
 
Should you have any questions or further enquiries in relation to this matter, Jeanne Roach, Land Use Planner would be 
pleased to receive your call on phone 0459 880 838 or via email: development.sydney@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Brendan Pegg 
Senior Manager, Strategic Land Use 
Planning and Programs, Greater Sydney Division 
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TAB A – TfNSW response dated 22 May 2023 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


